










Recapitalize Program for Financial Institutions 

The goal of the program is to solve cash flow problems that businesses are facing or, in other words, 

help these businesses obtain loans from financial institutions such that these businesses can continue to 

operate as normal. 

Currently, financial institutions are afraid to make loans due to fear of default, which will hurt their 

capital position. These financial institutions cannot raise additional capital at the moment (due to the 

current macroeconomic conditions). The government (and the BOT) has decided to launch this rescue 

program to support financial institutions’ capital position so that these financial institutions, especially 

commercial banks, will start lending again.  

The government will inject tier 1 capital into participating financial institutions by buying preferred 

shares. Financial institutions that wish to receive tier 1 capital injection from the government must meet 

the reserve fund requirement for the year 2000. This requirement ensures that any losses that the 

financial institution experiences will be absorbed by current shareholders before it reaches the 

government’s preferred shares. The price at which the government will buy preferred shares will be the 

market price of these shares, after the financial institution has met the reserve fund requirement 

mentioned above. The government may end up buying preferred shares at less than par value. The 

government does not have the authority to lower the financial institution share’s par value. (Par value 

here refers to the original share price that was determined by the amount of capital that the company 

stated in its business registry record.) Current shareholders’ stakes in the company may be significantly 

decreased by the government’s injection of new capital and the government has the authority to 

replace the current management team with new members. 

After the government has injected capital into the financial institution, if the company experiences a 

loss, common shareholders will absorb the losses before the government does. In the event that the 

company makes a profit, the government will be the first to receive it. 

If current shareholders and the management team (of financial institutions) think that the terms above 

are too onerous, financial institutions also have the choice to participate in the tier 2 capital injection 

program. The aim of the tier 2 capital injection program is to encourage debt restructuring between 

financial institutions and its debtors. In the event of debt restructuring where the financial institution 

experience losses because it has to lower interest rates or increase loan terms, the government will 

inject tier 2 capital by buying junior debt issued by the financial institution. The amount of debt that the 

government will buy will depend on the amount of losses that results from the restructuring process 

plus 20% of the value of any new loans that the financial institution makes to any party (current or new 

borrower). The amount of capital that the government is able to inject will decrease over time (the 

document does not mention why). To make debt restructuring happen as soon as possible, the ministry 

of finance will form a committee that will consider applications (from commercial banks) for the tier 2 

capital injection program by August 1998. 
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